

Rupert's Land Research Centre

NEWSLETTER

The University of Winnipeg: 515 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, MB. R3B 2E9



RUPERT'S LAND RESEARCH CENTRE NEWSLETTER

Volume 6, #2 (Fall 1990)

DIRECTOR'S MESSAGE FROM TIM BALL

1990 has been a momentous year for the Centre. The fourth biennial Colloquium was held in Stromness in the Orkney Islands. It was, by all accounts, a great success. Prefaced by a week long tour from Glasgow north along the west coast, we visited many sites associated with employees of the Hudson's Bay Company. The weather cooperated as much as it can in that part of the world, and apart from one or two rainy days, allowed us to view the majesty of the Scottish Lowlands and Highlands.

One cannot say enough about the support, enthusiasm and hospitality of the Orkney people. It is inadequate to say thank you, but unfortunately at this point that is all that we have. The memories will remain with all who attended. We were entertained by the talents of the people and music pervaded everything we did. Consider the pleasure of having a song especially written about Company ships sailing for the Bay or the delight of hearing traditional tunes played on John Rae's own violin.

I am pleased to report that all the bills are paid and we are planning the next two Colloquia. The plans are less ambitious for 1992, but we will spread our wings again in 1994 and take members to parts of the fur trade world that they would not normally visit. In 1992 we will hold our Colloquium in Winnipeg in conjunction with a local cultural event known as the Festival du Voyageur. Franco-Manitobans celebrate winter with activities that recall their heritage. The theme of the Colloquium will be to examine the fur trade in winter. We generally acknowledge the hardships of the fur trade, but rarely acknowledge the specific problems associated with carrying on life and commerce in a Canadian winter.

The 1994 Colloquium will also start in Winnipeg, and will celebrate the opening in our city of an exhibit to commemorate the centenary of the death of John Rae. The exhibit is being prepared by Dale Idiens at the Scottish national Museum in Edinburgh. The display will move to the delightful Stromness Museum prior to coming to Winnipeg. Our plan to take Colloquium participants north to the Arctic following the trail of Rae's expeditions. Of course, there will be other sites to visit, since few will get a chance to go that way again. Mark us down on your calendar.

I am pleased to report that Erica Smith is our Harington Fellowship Award winner for this year. Erica is in the final year of the Joint Master's Program. I congratulate her on her achievements and welcome her to the dedicated group who make the Rupert's Land Research Centre a success. I also want to thank Renée Fossett Jones for her continued work on behalf of the Centre, and to congratulate her on receiving the Margaret McWilliams 1989 Award in the University Thesis category, for her M.A. thesis, entitled The Keewatin Inuit and Interband Trade and Communication, 1717-1900.

We are very excited about the high quality of upcoming publications, for which we owe a considerable debt to our General Editor, Jennifer Brown. The 1991 members' selection will be Richard Ruggles' volume of Hudson's Bay Company maps, A Country So Interesting'. We are also pleased that the Centre's members' selection for 1989, Trader, Tripper, Trapper: The Life of a Bay Man, is the recipient of a Margaret McWilliams Award in the best popular book category. The book was co-authored by Sydney Keighley, Renée Fossett Jones, and David Riddle.

I am sad to report that Shirlee Anne Smith will be retiring as Keeper of the Hudson's Bay Company Archives in November of this year. I do not have to tell anyone who has worked in the Archives about the professionalism, knowledge and extreme dedication that Shirlee brought to the position. Although she is leaving the HBCA, she will undoubtedly continue to use her expertise and unique talents in other endeavours. She has been rewarded by the Government of Canada for her part in bringing the Archives to Winnipeg, but I want to add another voice to the chorus thanking her for her work and dedication.

The Rupert's Land Research Centre lost one of its earliest and most loyal supporters when Professor Harcourt Brown, father of our publications editor, Jennifer Brown, died in Winnipeg on November 17, 1990. Professor Harcourt Brown, a graduate of the University of Toronto, and of Columbia University, was a teacher of French literature at Brown University, Providence, Rhode Island for more than thirty years. Throughout his life, he had a keen interest in the history and philosophy of science, and published many learned and insightful books and articles on these subject. In 1986, Harcourt Brown established the Rupert's Land Historical Studies Fund, to help support the editorial and publishing activities of the Centre. Without that help, we could not have produced the volumes that our members have received.

THE FRIENDS OF RUPERT'S LAND

The Centre continues to survive on a slim budget derived mainly from its members; we receive no operating grant from the University of Winnipeg. In Harcourt Brown's memory, and to aid our publications program to continue, we invite voluntary contributions beyond the current \$40. membership fee, from any who may be willing and able to support us further.

Donors contributing ten or more dollars beyond their current annual membership will be recognized as Friends of Rupert's Land, and listed in the Newsletter (unless they request anonymity). Contributions may be of two types:

- 1. Your cheque may be made out directly to the Rupert's Land Research Centre and sent to us, to be used, with gratitude, towards the general operating expenses and publishing activities of the Centre. Unfortunately, since we do not have our own charitable tax number, we cannot issue receipts for tax deductions.
- 2. Your cheque may be made out to the University of Winnipeg, but must be <u>clearly designated</u> as a contribution to the Rupert's Land Historical Studies Fund. In this instance, you should receive a charitable tax receipt from the University. We would suggest, however, that you mail the donation directly to our office so that we may record and acknowledge it before passing it to the Controller's Office for processing.

MEMBERS' SELECTION 1991 BOOK LAUNCHING

Our 1991 members will receive Richard I. Ruggles' handsome volume of Hudson's Bay Company maps, "A Country So Interesting: The Hudson's Bay Company and Two Centuries of Mapping, 1670-1870", in February or March of 1991. This volume, co-published with McGill-Queen's University Press, has proved a considerably more expensive production than planned, a fact that adds to the enthusiasm of our search for prospective Friends of Rupert's Land, as well as for more new members. In brief, this elegant book, which is being printed in a quite limited edition, is a very good buy at the members' price.

On February 7, 1991, we, and McGill-Queen's University Press, plan a book launching of the Ruggles volume, from 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. at the Faculty Club, University of Winnipeg, 515 Portage Avenue. On the same occasion, we shall be recognizing the new book by our Canada Research Fellow, Sarah Carter, Lost Harvests: Prairie Indian Reserve Farmers and Government Policy, also published by McGill-Queen's. Our Winnipeg members will receive invitations, but all others who may be in Winnipeg at the time are also invited to attend.

MEMBERSHIP FEES

Most of our members have been understanding and cooperative about our need to raise the annual fees to \$40.00. There have, however, been some problems with institutional members outside Canada who use Canadian vending services. Postage on books and newsletters to addresses outside of Canada is considerably higher than postage on domestic mail. In order to cover this difference, the Centre has always requested that out-of-Canada addresses pay fees in U.S. funds. However, many U.S. institutional members have recently begun using Canadian periodicals vendors, who pay the Centre in Canadian funds. All institutional members outside of Canada, therefore, must add an additional \$5.00 to their annual membership fees to help cover the higher cost of postage.

In addition, there is the matter of the Goods and Services Tax of 7%, soon to become law. This will raise the one-year membership to \$40.00, and the three-year membership to \$118.00. As of January 1, 1991, no membership will be accepted unless the GST is included. This also will apply to the purchase of books from the Centre.

FROM THE ORKNEY LIBRARY

The Orkney Library in Kirkwall, Orkney, holds a number of documents of interest to fur-trade scholars. The following is a small sampling from a list of holdings, sent to us courtesy of archivist Alison Fraser.

Three letters dated 1869-1876 to "Mary," a niece of James Flett. An account by an anonymous author of a journey in 1887, from Fort Chipewyan to the Mackenzie River, and the return to Winnipeg.

A folder of notes and correspondence with the HBC, 1784-1879, concerning Orkneymen employed by the Company.

A volume of papers relating to the Red River Settlement, dated 1815-1819. (Purchased by Sotheby's in 1980).

Transcripts of letters and account regarding Thomas Firth (d. 1867), an employee of the HBC at York Factory.

A folder of articles, press cuttings, photographs and correspondence regarding William Tomison, 1739-1829, a chief factor of the HBC.

THE HUDSON'S BAY SONG

For many years the ships called in To water at Login's Well, And to take on men who'd not shrink back From sailing into Hell.

Chorus:

Hudson's Bay, Hudson's Bay, In the land of ice and snow, Hudson's Bay, O Hudson's Bay Where only brave men go.

And when the barrels all were filled And the hatches battened down, They'd weigh their anchors and raise their sails And sail from Stromness Town.

These Orkney men manned the trading posts Sold goods to the Eskimo Traded with the red man and fought the French In the land of the ice and snow.

Some of them made their homes out there, And watched their families grow. They left their names as monuments In that land of ice and snow.

But some of them, they came back home And sailed up through the Flow, Back to grey old Stromness Town Far from the ice and snow.

And when at night you walk down the street When the winter winds do blow You can hear the ghostly voices tell Of the land of ice and snow.

(Friday, 19 September 1986)

"This song is dedicated to the men and women of The Hudson's Bay Company and their families, and to the members of the Rupert's Land Research Centre on the occasion of their 1990 Colloquium held in Stromness, Orkney 2-7 June 1990."

Alistair Lamont 5 June 1990

1990 COLLOQUIUM PAPERS

Papers presented at the Orkney Colloquium covered a broad range of topics, extending the definition of "Rupert's Land" to include the lovely island homeland of so many former Rupert's Landers, and an ancestral homeland of many present day Rupert's Landers. As in 1988, RLRC has asked presenters at the Orkney Colloquium to make those papers available to the Centre for photocopying and distribution. A number of authors and presenters have agreed. However, to date, few papers have been deposited with the Centre and we are not yet in a position to offer copies. The following list of presentations is, therefore, for the interest of members and other readers, and not an indication of which papers will eventually be available for distribution. Please do not order papers until an Order Form appears in the newsletter.

The Rupert's Land staff would like to urge presenters to send their papers as soon as possible. We have already had a number of requests for them. If your paper is going to be published elsewhere, please let us know so that a notice of this can go in the Newsletter.

- C. Stuart Houston Dr. John Rae, The Most Efficient Arctic Explorer John Nicks William Tomison and his Peers in Orkney and Hudson Bay. John S. Long Alexander McDonald and The Albany River Indians, 1854-1875 H. Lloyd Keith A Return to Scotland: Hudson's Bay Company Fur Traders in Retirement, 1843-1851
- William Barr Schwatka's Search for Franklin, 1878-80, As Seen Through Heinrich Klutschak's Original Sketches.
- Dale Idiens Dr. John Rae, 1818-1893: Explorer and Ethnographer Bryce Wilson The Hudson Bay Collection at Stromness Museum
- Jane Fredeman Hudson's Bay Company Records and the Publication of Western Canadian History
- Olive Dickason Satellite Syndrome or Daisies in the Field? The Historical Survey as World View
- Glyndwr Williams The Role of Myth and Illusion in North American Exploration
- W.P.L. Thomson Sober and Tractable? The Hudson's Bay Men in their Orkney Context
- James Troup The Impact of the 'Nor West' Upon Stromness
- Bob Rodgers Orkneymen in the Fur Trade: Reflections from Ernest Marwick Trudy Nicks The Hudson's Bay Company and Development
- Tim Ball Climate and the Clearances: The Highlands of Scotland and the Lowlands of Hudson Bay
- J.E. Kennedy The Total Solar Eclipse of 1860 in British America Round Table Discussion of Family History in the Fur Trade and After, with Sylvia Van Kirk, Warren Sinclair, Lily McAuley, Mary Black-Rogers, Isobel and Anne Loutit, John S. Long.
- William Sloan Trade, Warfare, Expansion -- European Fur Trade to the Kootenays, 1784-1812
- Renée Fossett Jones Genesis of the Keewatin Inland Eskimo, 1794-1832: Clues from the Churchill Post Journals
- Bob Coutts The York Factory Ethnohistory Project: Report on Research and Methodology
- Lily McAuley Fur Trade Life Style: The View of a Trapper's Daughter

THE FIRST ANNUAL RIDING MOUNTAIN HISTORY COLLOQUIUM

HISTORY GRADUATE STUDENTS' ASSOCIATION
JOINT MASTERS' PROGRAM OF
THE UNIVERSITIES OF MANITOBA AND WINNIPEG

Friday (evening) February 22, 1991 Saturday, February 23 Sunday (morning) February 24

This weekend conference is open to all history honours and graduate students and faculty from the Universities of Manitoba, Winnipeg, Brandon, Saskatchewan, Regina, Alberta, Calgary and Lethbridge. The First Annual Riding Mountain History Colloquium is designed to produce an environment wherein students will gain experience presenting their work before a scholarly audience. Although the conference will be structured and sessions will be patterned after those of more formal learned symposiums, the atmosphere will remain relatively informal and unintimidating to students. The Riding Mountain Colloquium will provide a balanced forum for both students and faculty. The benefits to students will be numerous. Participants will learn valuable presentation skills and will benefit from critical evaluation of their work by their peers. Faculty will have the opportunity to share their experience with students and lend support to less accomplished scholars.

Nearly a dozen papers will be presented during the weekend by both students and faculty. The conference has no strict thematic agenda in order to facilitate contributions from all fields of research. Sessions will be organized to accommodate those offering to present papers.

The cost of attending The First Annual Riding Mountain History Colloquium is minimal. Two nights accommodation at Elkhorn Resort, and all meals, are included in the two hundred dollar registration fee. For those from Winnipeg, a bus will be chartered leaving Friday afternoon and returning Sunday afternoon. A nominal fee will be charged contingent on the number of passengers (anticipated: twenty dollars/person). Other universities are encouraged to travel in groups to reduce transportation costs.

The College of Graduate Studies and the Department of History, University of Manitoba, have generously agreed to support The First Annual Riding Mountain History Colloquium. Publication of conference proceedings will be undertaken in the spring. Application forms and further details on the conference will be available very soon. In the meantime, please direct any inquiries to Aileen Moffatt (261-5575) or Scott MacNeil (261-5531), or the History Graduate Students Association, Department of History, University of Manitoba.

SESSIONAL POSITION VACANCY

UNIVERSITY OF WINNIPEG, DEPARTMENT OF HISTORY

The Department of History of the University of Winnipeg invites applications for an appointment to teach and Introductory course in Women's History in the evening during the Spring Session (April-June, 1991). Qualifications should include a PhD degree or progress towards a PhD degree; teaching experience desirable. The stipend for this course is \$5100 (approximately).

Applications, including a curriculum vitae and the names of two referees, should be submitted by 15 February 1991 to: Professor P. Brown, Chair, Search Committee, Department of History, University of Winnipeg, 515 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3B 2E9.

CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENT

January 17-20, 1991 <u>Multidisciplinary Conference on Health Care, Language, Environment Policies and Issues in Canada and the United States</u>. California State University, Los Angeles, at the Pasadena Hilton Hotel. Presentations should include both Canada and the United States within their scope. Topics should examine the implications for the future of current issues and policies. Registration Fee (includes gala dinner): \$95. Pasadena Hilton Hotel special conference rate: \$80. Registrations to: Prof. Eugene Fingerhut, Liberal Studies, Cal State Los Angeles, 5151 State University Drive, Los Angeles, California, 90032-8113, USA. (213) 343-4100.

CANADIAN INDIAN/NATIVE STUDIES ASSOCIATION

The Canadian Indian/Native Studies Association was formed at Brandon University in 1982 to encourage and facilitate communication and dialogue among the various Indian/Native departments and programs at universities and colleges. Annual conferences where persons engaged in such studies could present papers, views and concerns, and a scholarly journal are vehicles through which the Association seeks to fill its aims.

Memberships: individual, \$25.00; student, \$5.00; institutional, \$50.00 members, non-voting voluntary, \$10.00. Membership applications and requests for information should be directed to: Secretary/Treasurer, Canadian Indian/Native Studies Association, Saskatchewan Indian Federated College, Room 127, College West Building, University of Regina, Regina, Saskatchewan S4S 0A2.

AMERICAN SOCIETY FOR ETHNOHISTORY MEETING

Several members of the Rupert's Land Research Centre recently presented papers at the 1990 Meeting of the ASE, held in Toronto. The retiring President this year was the Centre's General Editor, Jennifer S.H. Brown, and members Sylvia Van Kirk, Department of History, University of Toronto, and Trudy Nicks, Department of Ethnology, Royal Ontario Museum, were co-chairs.

In a session on Initial Contact: Re-examining the French-Indian Experience, chaired by Sylvia Van Kirk, Olive Dickason, University of Alberta, gave a paper on "Learning to colonize: the case of the French and Amerindians." Shepard Krech III, Brown University spoke on "Ethnohistory, anthropological history and history: what are the differences?" in a session on theoretical and methodological issues in ethnohistory.

In a session on Treaty-making in Ontario, David McNab, Ontario Native Affairs Directorate, spoke on "'Watching time':an explanation of the notions of time, territoriality and the treaty-making process in Ontario," and Mary Black-Rogers, Royal Ontario Museum, presented a paper on "Treaty period for the Crane Indians of Northwestern Ontario, 1905-1955: the Oji-Cree view and the government view."

Leo Waisberg and Tim Holzkamm, TARR, Grand Council Treaty #3, made a joint presentation on "Ojibway agriculture in northwestern Ontario, 1805-1875: 'Their gardens mostly on islands.'"

Laura Peers, Washington State University, spoke on "Catholic devotions and culture change on the plateau, 1820-1860." Peter Geller, a former Harington Fellow of the Centre, now at Carleton University, presented a paper titled "Reading the Red River pageant album: images of the HBC and the 'Indian' in 1920," and Michael Payne, Ottawa, spoke on "Fort Churchill in the 19th century: fur trade social history as an aspect of native history."

In a session on Arctic and Sub-Arctic Trade and Acculturation, chaired by Toby Morantz, McGill University, John Long, Mushkegowuk Council, spoke on "Removing the burden: treaty making at Winisk, 1930," and Victor Lytwyn, Ontario Native Affairs Directorate, presented research on "Canoe brigades to the bay: mapping the locations of Indian trading groups in the Little North, 1670-1821."

22ND ALGONQUIAN CONFERENCE

The following papers were listed in the preliminary schedule of the 22nd Algonquian Conference, held in Chicago, October 26-30, Last minute changes may have changed the program somewhat, but the schedule is offered here for its interest to Rupert's Land Research Centre members.

Ives Goddard Observations regarding Fox (Mequakie) phonology. Ed Cook Level ordered lexical derivation and stress rule in Cree. Patricia Kilrose A few remarks on the expression of time in Ojibwe.

Richard Rhodes On the passives of Ojibwa.

Peter Bakker Ojibwe influences on Michif

Cath Oberholtzer James Bay hoods: origins and development.

Phoebe Dufrene Contemporary Powhatan art and culture: its link with tradition and implications for the future.

Ann Morrison A brief history of research on music among Wabanaki peoples.

Michael Pomedli Algonquian and Huron transcendence.

David A. Esso Female status and the life cycle: a cross-cultural perspective from native North America.

Amy Dahlstrom Underwater manitous and other drawings in Alfred Kiyana's Fox texts.

Jay Miller Presentation of some of the Algonquian treasures of the Newberry.

Karl V. Teeter Wiyot lexicon: progress report. Louis Philippe Vaillancourt Le cri québécois.

George F. Aubin Comments on some demonstratives in Golden Lake Algonquin.

Toby Morantz Colonial French insights into early 18th century Algonquians of Central Québec.

Francois Trudel Notes sur la présence indienne au Québec-Labrador méridional (1694-1720).

Al Morrison Dawnland directors' decisions: an outline of the 17th century dynamics of the Wabanaki frontier.

Danielle Cyr From grammar to rhetorics: the case of aspect in Montagnais.

Sylvie Vincent Le passage des atanukan aux tipatshimun ou la naissance de l'humanité.

Kevin Russell Obviation as discourse structure in a Swampy Cree aacimowin.

Helen Tanner Ojibwa regional terminology.

John S. Long Treaty No. 9 in the oral traditions of the Western James Bay Cree.

Ray Fogelson The red man in the white city.

J. Peter Denny The Algonquian migration from the Columbia Plateau to the midwest, circa 2000-1500 B.C.

Eric Hamp On Ritwan, Algic, and comparison.

Lynn Drapeau Neither crude nor fancy: aspects of contemporary Indian identity.

Regna Darnell Plains Cree conversational structures.

Michael Reinschmidt Considerations and observations on the last stage of a vanishing Algonkian language.

José Mailhot Deux lettres montagnaises datant du 18e siècle.

William Cowan Philological spadework in the Jesuit relations: a letter in Algonquin.

David Costa Approaching the sources on Miami/Illinois.

Dean Mellow Integrating language and content in Native language teaching.

Pierre Swiggers Philologists meet Algonquian: the 'observation' by DuPonceau and Pickering on Eliot's grammar.

Nicholas N. Smith The three faces of Katahdin.

K.R. Gibson, M.E. Thames & K.T. Molohon Mating patterns in two bands of Northern Ontario Cree.

Valerie Grant Users guide to the Round Lake Project Database, with special attention to Sandy Lake.

BOOKS OF INTEREST

Abraham Rosman and Paula G. Rubel <u>Feasting With Mine Enemy: Rank and Exchange among Northwest Coast Societies</u> The potlatch and the Northwest Coast have been subjects of interest in anthropology since the beginning of the discipline. The data from this area has been the arena of theoretical discussions since the time of Boas. In this book, the authors demonstrate the value of a structural approach in answering some of the perennial questions posed by the rich body of data on the Northwest Coast collected by generations of anthropologists. ISBN 0-88133-221-6. 221 pp, \$9.50 US. Available from Waveland Press, Inc., P.O. Box 400, Prospect Heights, Illinois, 60070 (708) 634-0081.

Eleanor Leacock and Nancy Lurie North American Indians in Historical Perspective This broad collection of essays contributed by international scholars focuses on and clearly defines the period of Indian cultural reintegration that followed European encroachment. The anthology concentrates on recent Indian history and the constantly emerging ways that Native Americans deal with, and adapt to, new circumstances. The essays show that the cliche "vanishing Americans" can no longer be applied; rather, Indians may more accurately be described as experiencing a new cultural renaissance. ISBN 0-88133-377-8. 498 pp, \$15.95 US. Available from Waveland Press, Inc., P.O. Box 400, Prospect Heights, Illinois, 60070 (708) 634-0081.

PRESS RELEASE from ENVIRONMENT CANADA, PARKS SERVICE

The Canadian Parks Service is preparing a management plan to protect the resources and improve the services it provides to visitors at Lower Fort Garry (LFG) National Historic Site.

This popular fur trading post plays host to over 80,000 visitors each year, many of whom can have a say in the future of the Fort.

We want to compile a list of individuals and organizations who would like to become involved in this planning process, be kept informed of its progress, and sent notices of public meetings.

To have your name added to our mailing list, please write to or call: Environment Canada, Canadian Parks Service, LFG Public Participation, 457 Main Street, Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3B 3E8 (204) 983-7513

KIRKBY-MARLTON PRESS ANNOUNCES

The KIRKBY-MARLTON PRESS is pleased to announce the imminent release of two major reference works on Gallantry Awards to the Canadian Expeditionary Force, 1914-1920, compiled by David K. Riddle (MCCofC 174), and Donald G. Mitchell, with an introduction by Col. Douglas Ludlow (ret'd) Queen's Own Cameron Highlands of Canada.

1. The Distinguished Conduct Medal to the C.E.F. 1914-1920. This compilation contain all nineteen hundred and eight-four awards of the D.C.M. with their complete citations. As well, this work is fully cross referenced to the award of the Military Medal.

2. The Military Cross to the C.E.F. 1914-1920. This compilation contains thirty three hundred plus awards of the Military Cross of this period, with their corresponding full citations.

Both volumes are formatted in alphabetical order and cite both the <u>London Gazette date</u> of the award, and the <u>Canada Gazette date</u>, plus <u>page number</u>. Each volume has sewn bindings with a quality four colour stiff soft cover.

Kirkby-Marlton is pleased to offer both of these volumes at the pre-publication price of \$50.00 Canadian for the pair, postpaid in Canada, G.S.T. included. United States and Overseas orders please add \$4.00 or \$6.00 postage. To take advantage of this offer, orders should be received before February 28, 1991.

Dealer Inquiries Welcome Orders should be sent to The Kirkby-Marlton Press, P.O. Box 24027, 1853 Grant Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada, R3N 2B1.

RUPERT'S LAND RESEARCH CENTRE BOOK ORDER FORM

Name	
Street	
City	Province or State
	Postal Code
	Schooling, William The Governor and Company of England Trading into Hudson's Bay during Two Hundred and Fifty Years, 1670-1920. \$40.00.
	McColl, Frances <u>Ebenezer McColl: "Friend to the Indians."</u> \$11.00.
	Red River Valley Historian. Manitoba Issue. The Quarterly Journal of the Red River Valley Historical Society. Summer 1974. \$2.00.
	Red River Valley Historian. Manitoba Issue. The Quarterly Journal of the Red River Valley Historical Society. Summer 1976. \$2.00.
	Rupert's Land Research Centre Volumes Available from Rupert's Land Research Centre
	Lytwyn, V. The Fur Trade of the Little North: Indians, Pedlars, and Englishmen East of Lake Winnipeg, 1760-1821 \$24.00
	Mancke, E. A Company of Businessmen: The Hudson's Bay Company and Long-Distance Trade, 1670-1730. \$24.00
	Keighley, Sydney A. <u>Trader, Tripper, Trapper: The Life of</u> a Bay Man. 1989 Members' Selection. \$30.00.
	Hudson's Bay Record Society Volumes, \$40.00 each
	Vol 28 Ogden's Snake Country Journals, 1827-29 Vol 29 Simpson's Letters to London, 1841-42 Vol 30 Hudson's Bay Miscellany, 1670-1870 Vol 31 Letters of Charles John Brydges, 1879-82 Vol 32 Fort Victoria Letters, 1846-51 Vol 33 Letters of Charles John Brydges, 1883-89
	Plus Postage and Handling, \$2.00 per book. Plus 7% of total (GST, Goods and Services Tax) TOTAL

(United States and overseas residents please pay in United States funds to help cover the additional cost of mailing)

RUPERT'S LAND RESEARCH CENTRE ORDER FORM

The following papers, read at the Rupert's Land Research Centre Colloquium in Churchill, Manitoba, June, 1988, are available in photocopy form at a cost of \$2.00 each, plus \$1.00 for postage and handling of each envelope holding up to four papers.

Belyea, Barbara Captain Franklin in Search of the Picturesque Brandson, Lorraine Researching Matonabbee for the Historic Sites and Monuments Board
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
Name
Street
CityProvince or State
Telephone ()Postal Code
Affiliation
Canadian Addresses - 1 Year - \$43.00 CDN 3 Years - \$118 CDN US and Overseas - 1 Year - \$43.00 US 3 Years - \$118 US

Canadian Addresses - 1 Year - \$43.00 CDN 3 Years - \$118 CDN US and Overseas - 1 Year - \$43.00 US 3 Years - \$118 US PLEASE NOTE: THE ABOVE FEES HAVE BEEN ADJUSTED TO REFLECT THE RISE IN MEMBERSHIP, AND THE GOODS AND SERVICES TAX WHICH WILL BE REQUIRED BY CANADIAN LAW AFTER JANUARY 1, 1991. It is essential that memberships and orders going to US or overseas addresses be paid in US funds because of the high postage rates for out-of-Canada mail.